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SURVEY: ACUTE HOUSING SHORTAGE FOR PHD STUDENTS 
More than 80 per cent of 
Wageningen doctoral researchers 
are having, or had had, difficulty 
finding accommodation, showed a 
survey among 345 PhD students. 

The survey was done by the Wagenin-
gen PhD Council after a meeting in 
October 2018 at which several PhD 
students said they were having diffi-
culty now that student housing pro-
vider Idealis no longer automatically 
offers PhD students accommodation. 
PhD students from Africa and Latin 
America told Resource that they were 
obliged to stay with friends, or had 
been moving from one temporary ad-
dress to another for some time.   

Of the 345 PhD students who 
filled in the survey, 81 per cent said 
they had had trouble finding accom-
modation. 12 per cent still hadn’t 
found anywhere to live at the time of 

the survey. 16 per cent reported hav-
ing moved four or more times before 
they found a place where they could 
stay longer term. Rather more than 
half of the respondents found ac-
commodation within three months, 
while 20 per cent said it had taken 
them over six months.

The PhD Council was unpleasant-
ly surprised by the survey results. ‘It 
is clear that this problem affects the 
whole of Wageningen,’ says chair 
Bart Lagerwaard. ‘But it affects the 
most vulnerable group the most: the 
sandwich PhD students, who have to 
find housing on a limited budget 
while Wageningen is getting more 
and more expensive.’ These PhD stu-
dents come to Wageningen several 
times during the course of their PhD, 
and usually have to find accommoda-
tion again each time.

The Executive Board is aware of 

the survey results, says spokesperson 
Simon Vink. ‘The board and the staff 
are aware that accommodation, in-
cluding for PhD students, is a prob-
lem that must be solved,’ says Vink. 
‘We are going to consult the parties 
concerned.’

On 6 March, the PhD Council is 
organizing a lunchtime meeting in 
Impulse to present and discuss the 
results, and to look for short- and 
longer-term solutions with the vari-
ous parties involved. Lagerwaard: 
‘The university, the municipality, and 
parties such as Idealis can no longer 
look the other way. We understand 
that it is not just PhD students who 
have accommodation problems in 
Wageningen, but moving six times in 
six months if you have come to Wage-
ningen from another continent? 
That’s just not something you want 
your employees to go through.’  TL

‘This affects the  
most vulnerable group 
the most: sandwich 
PhD students’
Bart Lagerwaard,  
chair of the PhD Council 

Minister visits Ghanaian project 
Minister of Agriculture Carola Schouten paid a visit to Hortifresh in 
Ghana on 5 February. In this programme, WUR is working on a competi-
tive and innovative fruit and vegetable sector in West Africa. The aim is 
to produce good quality food for export and for the local market. The 
programme aims to tap into new markets and improve the diversity and 
safety of the supply. Schouten came at the invitation of Wageningen Cen-
tre for Development to talk to local vegetable growers about their 
achievements.  AS

CAMPAIGNERS URGE  
COLLEAGUES TO STRIKE 
Wageningen representatives of the national campaign group 
WOinActie are calling on their WUR colleagues to take part in the 
national teachers’ strike on 15 March. One of their activities will 
be workshops in the WUR canteens on ‘making your own demon-
stration placard’. 

WOinActie defends the interests of university education, which is 
coming under pressure from budget cuts and growth in student 
numbers, says the protest movement’s website. The campaigners 
demand that the cuts of the past year be scratched.

‘This is the time to go into action. Out of solidarity. We must 
get more funding for education,’ says assistant professor of  
Legal Anthropology Michiel Köhne, who is actively involved in 
WOinActie. ‘At the last demonstration in The Hague there were 
only five people from Wageningen. But we do have the high work 
pressure here. So we’re going to see if we can get more people on 
their feet on 15 March.’

The campaigners want to do this through the placard work-
shops in the week of 25 February and a visit to the Forum by an 
FNV (Trade Union Federation) camper van on 4 March. WOinAc-
tie Wageningen also wants to ask the Executive Board for support.

In a response, the Executive Board says it acknowledges the 
bottlenecks that have prompted the strike on 15 March, but 
thinks a strike is too drastic a measure at this point. The board re-
spects ‘the right of employees to draw attention to their demands 
by this means, but will not actively support the action.’  LZ
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